Dear People of God,

This past Wednesday we once again witnessed a senseless and deadly attack at a school, this time
an elementary Catholic school during the celebration of a year-opening school Mass. Let us pray
for the two young children killed and that all those injured at Annunciation School’s Mass will be
fully healed both physically and spiritually by the grace of our loving God. Let’s also pray for all
those affected both by this horrific event and all the others which now stretch back several decades.
We may believe that prayer is ineffectual; however, as Bishop Hebda said Wednesday evening, in
this Year of Hope, hope remains our greatest link to the love of God and his power to intervene
where we cannot. Let’s also keep in mind the words Jesus taught us: forgive us as we forgive others
and pray both for the young person who felt it necessary to undertake the tragic events of
Wednesday morning and for all those troubled in mind and spirit who contemplate similar acts.

I have given thought to the propensity of those troubled in mind and spirit to imitate. Two
particularly relevant concerns at Immaculate Conception are how to prevent those not related to
the school from entering the church for Mass and how to provide safe passage on the block-long
trek our young people must make to get to the church.

Thus, I have made the decision to celebrate the school Mass this next Tuesday in the school. As
pastor I can to some extent make the church safe, but I cannot do that along the streets the students
must traverse to get to Mass. I apologize to anyone who might have wanted to attend the Mass in
church; however, the lives and safety of our children must be a primary concern of us all.

Principal John Hargen and I will discuss moving forward and whether to return to school Mass in
the church. Should we decide that for the sake of precaution, the Tuesday school Masses will
continue to be in the school, I will arrange the schedule to include a weekly Mass at Immaculate
Conception on another weekday. I thank you all for your shared concern over this most serious
matter and ask that you place your trust in God to resolve the numerous issues which have led to
the tragic headlines we have far too often witnessed.

[ have already heard voices being raised about the young perpetrator’s gender identity; I remind
you that each person is a child of God, a child who is as beautiful in God’s eyes as any of us. Let
us not rashly make assumptions, cast blame or in any way make connections we are in no position
to make. Rather, let us open ourselves to the challenging social environment which we have created
and undertake to restore family values which have for millennia been the mainstay of a stable and
healthy society.

May the souls of all the departed n this sad moment rest in peace, held in the embrace of a God
who loves us in spite of ourselves.

Msgr. Chris
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SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2025
AFTER BOTH MASSES

DONATE/BULY
BAKED GOODS/SNACKS

DONATIONS CAN GE DROPPED OFF IN THE
BACK OF CHURCH BEFORE MASS.

PROCEEDS BENEFIT THE HSP EVANGELIZATION COMMITTEE
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45" CIGARS ON THE DECK
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$40 PER PERSON
RSVP

CALL 419-243-6452




The Bible and the Church Fathers

JOURNEY THROUGH SCRIPTURE

As Christians, we should want to know our family tree. We should want to know who has gone
before us in the Faith, where they came from, and what they believed. We should want to know our
history.

In twelve beautifully produced lesson in The Bible and the Church Fathers study, you’ll learn who the
Early Church Fathers were and how they shaped the way we read Scripture.

The Bible and the Church Fathers will teach you what you need to know about the Fathers’ role in how
the Bible took form. You’ll learn powerful tools for reading Scripture, and you’ll understand its
relationship to Tradition and—in particular—to the Sacraments. What’s more, you'll recognize the
powerful effect of Scripture on the Church Fathers. For them, this was no academic pursuit. Their
love of God’s Word transformed their lives—just as it has the power to transform ours today.

Join us for our Fall Bible Study

Wednesdays, October 15-November 19
6:30-8:00 p.m. at the Historic Church of St. Patrick
Cost for Optional Workbook: ~$28.00
To sign up: contact Martha at Martha.Farrell15@gmail.com

*Note: This is a repeatstudybut you’ll doubly enjoy the refresh on
our Church Fathers.



Christ the King Padre Pio Prayer Group

invites you to
A Pathway to Holiness

through Saint Padre Pio
and Blessed Solanus Casey

Father Ben Joseph, OFM Cap., Director, Solanus Casey Center, Detroit, Michigan
“Jesus wants to make us holy at all costs...” — St. Padre Pio

“We must be faithful to the present moment or we will
frustrate the plan of God for our lives.” —Bl. Solanus Casey

Christ the King Fellowship Hall (Door F1)
4100 Harvest Lane, Toledo, Ohio 43623
Thursday, September 18, 2025
1:00-3:00 and 6:00-8:00 p.m.

Free-will donations to the Casa Sollievo della Sofferenza,
(Hotne for the Relief of the Suffering), a private scientific research hospital
in San Giovanni Rotondo, Italy, founded by St. Padre Pio (1956),
ranked first place by Newsweek 2024.

Since word of mouth is our best way to promote this event, please invite your friends.

For more information or to RSVP, call Group Leader Magdalena Skiles
at 419-356-4208, or e-mail her at magdalena@magdalenaskiles.com.
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Forming Catholics for /¢fe.

This Week on Formed

Week of August 31, 2025

Mother Teresa: No Greater Love

Mother Teresa: No Greater Love is a soaring tribute to a spiritual icon, a
powerful witness of authentic Christian charity, and a guidepost for all who
seek hope in our turbulent times: Mother Teresa of Calcutta. This film reveals
not just who Mother Teresa was, but how her singular vision to serve Christ in
the poor continues to be realized through the Missionaries of Charity today.

Pope Saint Gregory the Great | Catholic
Saints

5 In the history of the Church, there are less than five popes esteemed with the
POpe SalIlt title "the Great." One of the lesser known members of this impressive group

Gregory the Great is Pope St. Gregory the Great. Gregory is known for his prolific writing, his

Dr. Tim Gray @ Dr. Jolin Sehorn radical humility, his emphasis on missions, and his dedication to almsgiving.

Enjoy this discussion between Dr. Tim Gray and Dr. John Sehorn.

Mother Teresa

See Mother Teresa in the slums of Calcutta as she mingled
closely with her people, dispensing help, joy, and smiles to
everyone in this moving film.

Our parish has a Formed subscription.
Visit signup.formed.org and select our parish name.




